Email: admin@wilmingtonacademy.org.uk Website: www.wilmingtonacademy.org.uk Principal Mrs T Trusler



Ref: TTR/awl

13 June 2017

Year 11 Parents/Carers

Dear Parents/Carers

As you are no doubt aware, the bulk of the GCSE examinations have been completed but are not over until the end of June. We are very proud of the mature approach adopted by the vast majority of our students during this time.

The Year 11 timetable is suspended with immediate effect.

Students should, however, continue to:

- 1. Attend lessons where examinations are not finished.
- 2. Attend BTec lessons to complete all work to a high standard.
- 3. Attend, as appropriate, the booster/revision programme which will continue to run as published to ensure students do their very best.
- 4. Wear full school uniform whilst on site.
- 5. Go off site when they do not have lessons/revision.
- 6. Sign in and out at Main reception for Health and Safety reasons.
- 7. Upkeep high standards of conduct, which are expected at all times in the academy and the local community.

Your support in encouraging students to continue to revise would be appreciated. A reminder about collection of results in August is detailed below.

Year 11 students can collect examination results from the Apollo Lower Plaza between 9.00am and 12.00pm on Thursday 24 August 2017. A destinations questionnaire has to be completed on the day and Post 16 interviews will take place in the Apollo Lower Plaza between 9.00am and 12.00pm. Appointments will be sent to those students who have applied to stay on in the sixth form.

Very best wishes for the remainder of the examinations.

Yours faithfully

Tracey Trusler Principal

· Pruster

